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Greetings, August 2016

This month was one of those that was beyond busy. But also amazing and awesome.
We had received enough donations to afford a tractor. After months of searching we
found the perfect one. The men are very happy with the tractor. We also received
soccer goals from Shanahan Engineering. The children worked very hard to clear the
ground between the goals, so they could start playing soccer. A group of companies
that support the Medupi mine brought thousands of Rand worth of food, bedding and
gardening supplies. They were very impressed with what was happening here. We have
also started getting dough offcuts from Debonairs pizza. They cook it into flatbreads and
bag it up for us. The children love it, and it saves us money on food. We had some
visitors and we put them to work harvesting the sweet pea crop; the children helped pick
as well. The kids love the peas; they eat them like candy. A nearby game farm donated
3 female impalas and plans to bring us a ram later this year. We were down to only one
female impala due to poaching.

Paul got his visa renewed in only two weeks. Micky’s is still caught up in the system
almost a month later. Please pray she gets hers soon.

For those who are in South Africa, The Fold is having an open house on 10 September
from 10-4. Please come visit and see what we’re doing.

Donations & correspondence can be sent to the following address: 200 Solley Dr, Winchester, MO 63021
Our South African address: P.O. Box 1265 Vaalwater 0530 South Africa



The chicken house is almost complete; just a few small details to finish. We’ve received
donations from various sources that include 2 hens and 3 roosters. One of the hens has
already laid 2 eggs. Everyone was excited and taking pictures. These eggs will not be
eaten. The hen gets to keep and hatch them. The full grown layers and 200 baby chicks
will arrive later this week, and we’ll be in full production.

Micky’s mom and sister, Debbie, arrived on the 26™ and will leave on the 7™ of
September. They started working the day after arriving. Mom showed the house moms
how to make southern fried chicken and we all had chicken dinner on Sunday. They are
both spending time with the children when they’re not in school, making curtains and a
lot of other various manual labors.

Birthdays this month were Ronny (7), Dipuo (9), Mama Paulina, and we had a big party
for Paul’s 65" birthday.

Prayer requests: More funding for The Fold. Teyani’s eye lesion. Short and long term
volunteers. Additional missionaries to meet current needs at The Fold, especially
teachers. Long term funding for our school. Water source issues (drought). Micky’s
visa. Good turnout for our open house.

Praises: The local interests in The Fold continues to increase. Increase in recent
donations. Our visitors. Micky’s mother and her sister Debbie visiting. Our new tractor.

God bless,
Paul and Micky Prince



